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A MESSAGE FROM THE BOARD 

To all our Dieri members, 

It has been a very busy start to the new year, with lots of things happening within the 

Corporation. I was elected as the TDAC Chairperson on the 28th January 2023, and it 

already feels like I have been in the role for 12-months. I feel that in the 3 months as the 

new TDAC Chairperson, we have accomplished many tasks relating to the business of the 

Corporation. 

On the 18th & 19th February 2023, the TDAC Board of Directors attended a Planning Day in Adelaide at Mawson Lakes 

Hotel. At the Planning Days the TDAC Board focused on the Boards’ Governance, the current TDAC Strategic Plan, 

what are TDAC’s priorities for 2023 and other PBC Legislative requirements, such as the compulsory changes to the 

Rule Book. Kaurna Elder, Jeffrey Newchurch, provided a Welcome to Kaurna Country to open the TDAC Board of 

Directors Planning Days. An acknowledgement to the TDAC Board was made for showing respectful cultural 

protocols, as Dieri were the first Aboriginal group outside of Kaurna Country to approach them to do a Welcome to 

Country. 

The General Meeting was held on Saturday, 4th March 2023 in Port Augusta, it was great to see so many of our 

members attend the General Meeting. As the Chairperson, I can confirm that the TDAC Rule Book has now been 

amended and approved by ORIC. 

Following on from this General Meeting, the members had suggested another General Meeting to look at further 

amendments to the Rule Book, hopefully this will happen in the near future. 

Prior to this, the TDAC Board of Directors will Workshop the Rule Book taking on board, the previous Boards 

recommendations and the feedback provided by members. 

Please familiarise yourselves with the TDAC Rule Book, which you can find a copy of on the TDAC Website and the 

ORIC Website. 

The Elders Workshop was held in Murray Bridge on Saturday, 22nd & 23rd April, please see enclosed some beautiful 

photos taken of our Elders who attended the Workshop inside the Newsletter. Ngarrindjeri Elder, Clyde Rigney 

provided a Welcome to Ngarrindjeri Country to open the Elders Workshop. 

The TDAC Board of Directors will be meeting with the Mining Companies in Adelaide on 19th, 20th, & 21st May. The 

Board has invited all Mining companies who are currently operating on Dieri Country to attend this meeting, as well 

as some prospective Mining companies regarding future Mining Agreements. 

The above Planning Days, General Meetings, Elders Workshops and Mining Companies, does not include the TDAC 

Board of Directors meetings and Sub-committee meetings that have been held during this period, so as you can see 

the Board has been very busy. 

This year the TDAC Board of Directors will be working towards providing as much information to our members as 

possible, via the Newsletters. 

 

Susan Dodd 

 

TDAC Chairperson 

THE DIERI ABORIGINAL CORPORATION RNTBC 



 

3 | P a g e  
 

TDAC BOARD OF DIRECTORS & SUB-

COMMITTEE MEMBERS – 2023 
 

TDAC BOARD OF DIRECTORS INCLUDE: 

Susan Dodd (TDAC Chairperson), Vicki Dodd (TDAC Secretary), Greg Warren, Kerrie Standley, Reg Warren, 

Dwayne Kemp, Donna Kennedy, Dale Dadleh, Kischa Stuart, Frank Warren, Debbie Bates, and Shaun Kemp. 

TDAC has 4 x Sub-committees, which are Investment, Policy, Finance & Budget and Cultural Heritage. 

Investment Sub-committee members include: 

Debbie Bates (Co-ordinator), Frank Warren, Sharon Stewart, Mavis Dadleh and Debbie Warren (Minute 

Taker). 

Policy Sub-committee members include: 

Kerrie Standley (Co-ordinator), Vicki Dodd, Kisha Stuart, Debbie Bates, and Shaun Kemp. 

Finance & Budget Sub-committee members include: 

Susan Dodd, Kerrie Standley, Debbie Bates, Dale Dadleh, and Mavis Dadleh. 

The Finance & Budget Sub-committee are yet to elect a new Co-ordinator, due to Susan Dodd being 

appointed the new TDAC Chairperson, the Terms of Reference for all Sub-committees does not allow the 

TDAC Chairperson to be the Co-ordinator of any of the Sub-committees.  

Cultural Heritage Sub-committee members include: 

Michelle Warren (Co-ordinator), Reg Warren, Steven Ed, Patsy Gepp, and Kianne Dodd-Gibson. 

This Sub-committee also included 2 of our Dieri Elders: Aunty Rene Warren and Uncle Jeffrey Warren. 

 

DIERI OPERATIONS PTY LTD (DOPL) – BOARD OF DIRECTORS INCLUDE: 

 

Steven Ed (DOPL Chairperson), Greg Warren, Dwayne Kemp, Reg Warren, Donna Kennedy, and Joanne 

Waye-Hill (DOPL Secretary). 

DOPL has recently employed a new Business Manager, Michael Edwards. Welcome to Michael. 
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TDAC OFFICE - STAFFING UPDATE 
 

WELCOME TO OUR NEW STAFF MEMBERS 
 

Talia Stuart – Commenced working at the TDAC office on 25/04/2023 and is currently acting in the 

Temporary Receptionist position. 

Talitha Coe – Commenced working at the TDAC office on 24/04/2023. Talitha was successful in winning the 

Temporary Administration Officer position that was advertised, backfilling Melody’s Administration Officer 

position. 

Melody Miller – Melody was successful in winning the internal Expression of Interest for the Temporary 

Office/Finance Manager (backfilling Kelly Thompson’s position) until this position is advertised. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FAREWELLS 
 

Sadly, the TDAC office recently farewelled 3 of our staff members. 

 

KELLY THOMPSON, our Office/ Finance Manager’s last day with us was on 23rd February 2023. 

PARIS THOMPSON, our Temporary Receptionist’s last day with us was on 19th April 2023. 

KYLIE TANSELL, our Executive Assistant’s last day with us was on 26th April 2023. 
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STAFFING VACANCIES x 2: 
 

HR OFFICER POSITION (PART-TIME) and EXECUTIVE ASSISTANT (FULL-TIME) - Please keep an 

eye out as both positions will be advertised in the near future. They will be advertised on SEEK, in our local 

newspapers and on our TDAC Facebook Page. 

Dieri members are strongly encouraged to apply. 

 

DATES TO REMEMBER 

 

GENERAL MEETING – TBA  

 

ELDERS WORKSHOP – 10th – 11th September 2023 

 

AGM – 25th November 2023 in Port Augusta.  

 

REMINDERS! 

 

If your contact details have changed, you will need to complete a Members Update Contact 

Details form. 

 

PLEASE CONTACT THE TDAC OFFICE FOR FURTHER INFORMATION. 
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ELDERS WORKSHOP 
The Elders Workshop was held in Murray Bridge at the Bridgeport Hotel on the 

22nd & 23rd April 2023. 

TDAC received lots of positive feedback from our Elders who attended, and they are all 

looking forward to the next workshop. 
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GOOD NEWS STORIES 

 

Rosalie Wilson 
Rosalie attended the South Australian Health Awards night for 

(nursing) for SA HEALTH employees. Where in her category 

she won an award for Excellence in Clinical Care (Nursing – 

Aged Care & Disability). 

Rosalie has been a valued member of the Quorn Health 

Service – SA Health FUNLUN. She continues to provide clinical 

care to her clients and is a role model for other indigenous 

people who are looking to do nursing. Well done Rosalie. 

 

 

 

Darius Colson 
 

Darius competed at the Special Olympics National Games held 17th 

– 22nd October 2022 in Launceston, Tasmania where he 

represented the South Australian Men, C Grade Basketball team. 

‘It was such a great experience, not only because I was able to play 

basketball with people of the similar skill level, but I was able to 

improve my skills, meet new people and make new friends’. 

After the minor rounds, his team finished 2nd on the ladder and 

played against the other South Australian team in the bronze 

medal match.  

Well done Darius. Look at the breakdown below! 
 

Round No. Match Results Darius’ Points 

Round 1 SA Men 22 vs NWS / ACT 22 5 Points 
Round 2 SA Men 41vs WA 34 6 Points 

Round 3 SA Men 30 vs VIC Women 24 12 Points 
Round 4 SA Men 35 vs SA Mixed 30 8 Point 

Round 5 SA Men 44 vs QLD 18 15 Points 

Round 6 SA Men 16 vs NT 38 6 Points 

Bronze Medal Match SA Men 46 vs SA Mixed 50 8 Points 



 

8 | P a g e  
 

PORT AUGUSTA BASKETBALL 

The Port Augusta Basketball Association held their grand finals Friday, 31st March & Saturday, 1st April 

2023. 

Over the two days many of the associations top teams competed for a premiership in their respective 

grades. The TDAC office would like to congratulate everybody involved.  

Take a look at our members who won below! 
 

 

Congratulations to Kayden Bejah, Hayden Warren & the Titans A Grade Men for winning their 3rd 

consecutive premiership, defeating Eagles 66 to 64. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRADE MEMBER(S) 

A Grade Men Kayden Bejah & Hayden Warren 
B Grade Women Tanikka Warren 

C Grade Men Benny Waye-Hill  

C Grade Women Britany-Jayde Digance 
Under 16 Division 2 Girls Aylee Colson & Ailani Colson 

Under 15 Division 1 Boys Kyrell Kennedy 
Under 15 Division 2 Boys Azareth Allen & Jaiden Wilton 

Under 11 Division 2 Girls Nevaeh Dodd 
Under 11 Division 1 Girls Shaniqua Dodd & Jameeka Khan 

Under 11 Division 1 Boys Jordan Warren JNR 
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TRAINING & EMPLOYMENT OPPORTUNITIES 
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GOOD NEWS STORIES & ELDER PROFILES 
We are seeking any good news stories, achievements, and Elders profiles from our members to be 

added in our newsletter. 

Please visit or contact the TDAC office - we would love to hear from you. 

Alternatively, you can email your story and photos to reception@dieri.org.au  

 
 TDAC OFFICE 

Opening Hours: 9:00am – 5:00pm, Monday to Friday (excluding public holidays) 

 

THE DIERI ABORIGINAL CORPORATION RNTBC 

6 Tassie Street 

(PO BOX 695) 

PORT AUGUSTA   SA  5700 

 

Phone: (08) 8641 0092 

Email: reception@dieri.org.au 

Website: www.dieri.org.au 

 
Keep up to date with the latest TDAC news on our Facebook page by: 

1. Searching ‘The Dieri Aboriginal Corporation RNTBC’. 

2. Request to join the group. 

3. Answer the questions and submit. 
 

This page allows the TDAC Office to keep members up to date with information and employment & 

training opportunities. 

Please note: This is a closed Facebook page for registered Dieri members, Registered Non-Dieri Spouses, 

Parents & Caregivers only. 
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